Memorandum

To:
All Committee Members of the Rural & Regional Affairs and Transport Legislation committee

From:
Senator Winston Crane
Chair - Rural & Regional Affairs and Transport Legislation committee

CC:
Mr Andrew Snedden, Committee Secretary

Date:
4th July 2001

Re:
Margaret J Inquiry

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~

I am in receipt of a request from the Australian Maritime Safety Authority, under the signature of the Chief Executive Office Mr Clive Davidson.  The essence of Mr Davidson’s request is that the committee does not proceed with the inquiry at this stage, as there is a strong likelihood of prejudice to the Coronial Inquiry planned for this matter in the immediate future.  In addition to Mr Davidson’s letter, he enclosed a Memorandum of Advice (legal opinion) prepared by Mr Kevin H Bell, QC, and Ms Debra Mortimer, both of Douglas Menzies Chambers in Melbourne (appendix 1).

In addition to this I have a letter from the Tasmanian Police Commissioner, Mr R McCreadie, (appendix 2) requesting that the Committee’s inquiry be conducted after the Coroner’s Inquest.

Mr McCreadie states, and I quote:


“I believe the Coroner is also of the view that it would be preferable for the Committee’s inquiry to follow the Inquest.  Could you please give consideration to requesting an extension of the Committee’s reporting date until after the Inquest and deferring its hearings accordingly.”

As a result I wrote to the President of the Senate, Senator the Hon Margaret Reid, seeking her advice (appendix 3).  As the President was absent, I understand in New Zealand, the matter was referred to the Clerk of the Senate, Mr H Evans.  I enclose the advice from the Clerk on this issue (appendix 4).

Included also is a short summary prepared by the Secretary of the Committee, Mr Andrew Snedden, (appendix 5) for your perusal.

It is my view that: -

1. Having received these requests from the parties with Commonwealth and State responsibilities;

2. The position as stated by the Commissioner of Police in Tasmania; and, 

3. The resultant advice from the Clerk of the Senate,

we should postpone the proposed hearings until such time as the Coroner’s Inquest is completed.

Obviously we can assess this when we return to Parliament for the next sittings.

There are two issues that we could prejudice if the currently planned hearing(s) were to be commenced.  Firstly, the Coronial Inquiry itself and, secondly any criminal charges which may or may not flow from the Coronial Inquiry.  If the committee were to adopt my recommendation, it would be entirely consistent with the position we have already adopted on Whyalla Airlines.

I therefore recommend:

1. The committee does not proceed with the hearings in Launceston on the 17th July 2001.

2. The committee reassess the position when we return to Canberra in August 2001 for the next sittings with the intent of recommencing the inquiry as soon as possible after the Coronial Inquiry.

Senator Winston Crane

Chair

Rural & Regional Affairs and Transport Legislation committee
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